
TORONTO  CYCLING  COMMITTEE
A G E N D A

MEETING No. 2

Date of Meeting: Monday, March 19, 2001 Enquiry: Brad Bartlett
Time:  7:00 p.m. Committee Secretary
Location: Committee Room 2 (416) 394-2515

2nd Floor, City Hall <bbartle@city.toronto.on.ca>
100 Queen Street West
Toronto, Ontario

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST PURSUANT TO
THE MUNICIPAL CONFLICT OF INTEREST ACT.

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES.

COMMUNICATIONS/REPORTS.

1. SAFETY ISSUE – COLLEGE STREET BIKE LANE.

Communication addressed to Ms. Anne Hansen, Resident
City of Toronto
from Councillor Jane Pitfield
(February 8, 2001)

Forwarding, for information and any action deemed necessary by the Toronto Cycling Committee,
a copy of the letter from Ms. Anne Hansen, Resident, City of Toronto, informing of an unfortunate
accident on College Street, west of Euclid Street, and requesting the creation of a Bike Lane to
High Park, and removal of parking on College Street. 

1(a). Communication addressed to Ms. Anne Hansen, Resident
City of Toronto
from Councillor Irene Jones
(February 13, 2001)

Forwarding, for information and any action deemed necessary by the Toronto Cycling Committee,
a copy of the letter from Ms. Anne Hansen, Resident, City of Toronto, informing of an unfortunate
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accident on College Street, west of Euclid Street, and requesting the creation of a Bike Lane to
High Park, and removal of parking on College Street. 

2. 2001 OPERATING AND CAPITAL BUDGET.

Communication addressed to Mr. Crawford Murphy
Member, Toronto Cycling Committee
from Mr. Richard Decter, Executive Assistant
Councillor Pantalone’s Office
(February 27, 2001)

Advising that the Planning and Transportation Committee recommended against the line item
entitled, “Requested New Services – City Planning Student Programmes”, as contained in the 2001
Operating and Capital Budget, which inadvertently contained the existing Toronto Cycling
Committee programmes; and that Budget Advisory Committee would be requested to restore the
existing Toronto Cycling Committee programmes when the Planning and Transportation Budget
was brought back before the Budget Advisory Committee.

3. THE PORTLANDS DEVELOPMENT PROJECT.

(5 Minutes.)

Ms. Nina Koskenoja, Co-Chair
Network Planning and Facilities Sub-Committee
(January 5, 2001)

Advising that the Network Planning and Facilities Sub-Committee, at their meeting of January 31,
2001, recommended to the Toronto Cycling Committee, that the Committee seek official interest
group status on The Portlands Development Project with Transport Canada/Public Works Canada.

4. BIKE MAP.

(5 Minutes.)

Ms. Jannette Porter, Co-Chair
Communications and Promotions Sub-Committee
(February 5, 2001)

Recommending that the Bike Map be edited and reprinted, with the revised run of 100,000 copies
being available on or before the third week of May 2001.
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5. BIKE WEEK.

(5 Minutes.)

Ms. Jannette Porter, Co-Chair
Communications and Promotions Sub-Committee
(February 5, 2001)

Recommending that the organizers of Bike Week be allowed to charge a voluntary registration fee,
in the amount of $20.00, which would entitle the participant to several promotion items and
simultaneously raise money for Toronto Cycling Committee issues.

6. REVIEW OF SUB-COMMITTEES, ADVISORY COMMITTEES,
SPECIAL COMMITTEES AND TASK FORCES ESTABLISHED
BY CITY COUNCIL SINCE 1998.

City Clerk
(February 5, 2001)

Providing, for information, Clause No. 3 contained in Report No. 1 of the Planning and
Transportation Committee, headed “Review of Sub-Committees, Advisory Committees, Special
Committees and Task Forces established by City Council Since 1998”, which was adopted without
amendment, by the Council of the City of Toronto at its meeting held on January 30, 31 and
February 1, 2001.

7. SAFETY ISSUE - QUEEN’S QUAY AT JARVIS STREET.

Ms. Kathleen Tipton, Resident
City of Toronto
(February 7, 2001)

Informing the Toronto Cycling Committee of an unfortunate incident and unsafe road
condition along Queen’s Quay at Jarvis Street, and along the designated Bike Path.

8. CYCLISTS ON SIDEWALKS

(15 Minutes.)
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Communication addressed to The Honourable Brad Clark
Minister of Transportation
from Councillor Jane Pitfield
(February 19, 2001)

Advising that a public safety campaign is needed to remind cyclists that the sidewalks are intended
for pedestrian traffic only; and requesting input from the Minister of Transport on this matter.

8(a). Communication addressed to Councillor Jane Pitfield
from Mr. Stephen Fisher, Co-Chair, Toronto Cycling Committee
(September 26, 2000)

Advising Councillor Pitfield, on behalf of the Toronto Cycling Committee, of the programs and the
position of the Toronto Cycling Committee regarding cyclists on sidewalks.

9. BIKE SHOW UPDATE.

(20 Minutes.)

Mr. Stephen Fisher
Co-Chair, Toronto Cycling Committee
(March 7, 2001)

Advising that it would be valuable for the members of the Toronto Cycling Committee who worked
at the Bike Show to do a brief post mortem review before the Toronto Cycling Committee at its
meeting on March 19, 2001; and requesting each member involved to say a few sentences
providing feedback on what he or she considers to be positive and negative points at the Show, as
well as suggestions for future improvements.

10. SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES.

(i) Network Planning and Facilities Sub-Committee – February 28, 2001; and

(ii) Education and Safety Sub-Committee – February 27, 2001.
 

11. PENDING ITEMS REPORT.

Nominations Sub-Committee Working Group;
Toronto Cycling Master Plan.
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ANY OTHER MATTERS.


